## United States Senate

January 25, 2024

The Honorable Chris Murphy Chairman Homeland Security Washington, D.C. 20510 The Honorable Katie Britt Ranking Member Homeland Security Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chair Murphy and Ranking Member Britt:

The purpose of this letter is to request a recipient change for the Fiscal Year 2024 Congressionally Directed Spending project listed below. We certify that neither we nor our immediate families has a pecuniary interest in any of the Congressionally Directed Spending items that we have requested, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. We certify that the entity for which we have requested Congressionally Directed Spending is not a for-profit entity.

The reason for this necessary correction is that the committee was provided with incorrect technical assistance from the agency and after further discussion it has been determined that the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency is the appropriate entity to receive the grant for this project.

Project: Scituate Harbor, MA

**Project Purpose as originally requested in Legi-Mate:** The Cedar Point Seawall is in poor condition and in danger of failing in a coastal storm. The Town has been working with the ACE to design a replacement seawall. The new wall would significantly reduce flooding and damage to property in the subject area.

**Request for recipient change:** Please change the recipient to the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Warren

Edward J. Markey